Law Library Return Service at WCCLS Member Libraries
The Washington County Law Library checks out certain law library collection materials to attorney members of the Oregon State Bar. The primary type of material we check out are CLE (Continuing Legal Education) seminar material sets for credit. Each set consists of a book and an audio CD case.
Historically attorneys have had two options for returning materials: returning them in person at the law library, or returning them by mail. While some attorneys have after-hours keys that allow 24-hour access for returning materials, many do not and are therefore restricted to returning material during the law library's regular hours of operation (Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.). Also, many attorney patrons practice but do not live near the law library's downtown Hillsboro location, or have multiple offices throughout the Portland Metro area. 

WCCLS member libraries are located conveniently for many law library patrons, and often those patrons are also regular users of the county public library system. Not surprisingly, many attorney patrons have asked if they could return law library materials at their local public library. It became clear that the ability to return law library materials to other public libraries would be helpful for patrons not only by increasing return location options, but also by gaining access to the 24-hour bookdrop availability of most county public libraries. In general, it would create a more seamless patron experience for those patrons who use both types of library.
As a result, in June of this year, we began coordinating with the WCCLS courier and the Beaverton library circulation department to implement a return process for law library materials at their library.  The process works as follows:
· Law library staff checks out material to attorneys interested in returning materials to BCL along with a poly mailer envelope displaying two labels, one addressing the attorney patron, one addressing BCL circulation staff. (See example labels document.)

· To return the material to BCL, the attorney places the material inside the envelope, seals it, and places in BCL's bookdrop. 
· BCL circulation staff retrieve the envelope of material and follow the directions on the label, which are to return the entire envelope to the WCCLS Admin Office through the WCCLS courier. The envelope remains sealed.

· WCCLS courier routes the envelope back to the WCCLS Admin Office and then down the hall to the law library.

The return process via BCL and the WCCLS courier has been very successful so far. The law library's goal is to expand this return process to other WCCLS member libraries, potentially with the ability to return law library materials to any WCCLS library.
Questions? For more information, please contact Washington County Law Library staff (Chrystal Seager, Laura Orr, and Holly Gerber) by email or telephone:

lawlibrary@co.washington.or.us
503-846-8880
